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Mr. President,

Ukraine thanks Eritrea for presenting its National report.
We welcome the increase of Eritrea’s engagement with the international community. Regrettably, the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in Eritrea was still not allowed to visit the country.

Ukraine positively notes the country’s accession to CAT and encourages to lift reservations to it.

We congratulate Eritrea on the adoption of the National Policy on Children and the National Gender Action Plan. 

Our recommendations:

· to ratify the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide; ICPPED; CRPD; OP to CEDAW;

· to harmonize the implementation of the national family law with the CEDAW;

· to consider minimizing the categories of citizens bound to national civil service and to strictly adhere to its terms;
· to adopt a comprehensive strategy to eliminate all harmful practices including female genital mutilation;

· to establish NHRI in full compliance with the Paris Principles;

· to adopt a comprehensive legislation on trafficking in persons, with a gender perspective.

Thank you.
